
Safety Meeting Minutes 

September 8, 2021 

 

 

Sheri Moyer and Earl Bright, motioned to approve last month’s meetings. 

 

Concerns were expressed regarding the flow of traffic before and after school.  The buses 

are getting stuck in traffic as Parents pick up/drop off their kids.  They wind up running 

15 – 20 minutes late on a daily basis.  We do have our grounds crew assisting with the 

traffic flow, but the influx is proving to be overwhelming.  Bill mentioned that a group 

discussion occurred and there will be changes to the traffic patterns. Chief Visconti of the 

Lower Swatara Police Department will be on site for dismissal today to see firsthand 

what’s happening and make suggestions, if necessary. 

  

Dee discussed the concerns with the air handler room at Reid being used as storage, not 

allowing our technicians access to changing filters in the units and/or gaining access 

should there be an emergency.  Mr. Bright commented that there is no room at the Middle 

School to store items either.  The stage is overcrowded with furniture, as is the 

mechanical room.  The district is planning on having concerts and such and a lot of this 

furniture needs to be discarded, not just stored.  Bill stated the stages will remain the way 

they are until we figure something out. 

 

Bus evacuation drills for full size buses occurred this morning, and tomorrow they will be 

done for the vans.   

 

Bill noted that Governor Tom Wolfe mandated masks to be worn in all buildings until 

further notice. 

 

Dr. Borrelli expressed concerns about Kunkel Elementary being the storage place for the 

district’s dead files; all curricular material is housed at the building and it’s becoming 

very unmanageable.  Bill will look in to this. 

 

Meeting ended at 10:15 AM 

 

Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 13, 2021 at 9:30 AM via Zoom. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


